

February 2, 2011

Mr. Steve Hefley Puget Sound and Pacific Railroad Company P.O. Box 3048 Elma, Washington 98541

RE: TR-110158 - Letter dated December 28, 2010 regarding Foran Road Grade Crossing

Dear Mr. Hefley:

I received your letter regarding approval to close the Foron Road Grade Crossing. The City of Centralia is not the road authority for this crossing. This crossing is the jurisdiction of Lewis County. Therefore, I will forward the letter and attachments to Erik Martin, Traffic Engineer for Lewis County.

If you have any questions please contact me at (360) 623-1845 or by email at jstemkoski@cityofcentralia.com.

Sincerely,

an Stemkoski, P.E.

City Engineer

Cc: Kathy Hunter, UTC

Erik Martin, Lewis County

JS:pd